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                Fall 2007 Newsletter
AAUW advances equity for women and girls through advocacy, education, and research.


Greetings from the President—Whew! It’s 100 plus degrees in August as I write these greetings—a good reason to look forward to the cooler months ahead.  Yet another reason to look forward to the fall is the startup of Murfreesboro-AAUW meetings.  I hope you can make our first meeting on September 13 (see details below).  Meanwhile, I will take this opportunity to update you on some important AAUW matters.
     On the national level, 2007 convention delegates in Phoenix voted unanimously to approve changes to AAUW’s organizational structure (these were outlined by Jan Leone at our March meeting).  Now instead of having two separate boards for AAUW and the Educational Foundation, these entities “will combine many of their assets and activities to form a streamlined, mission-driven organization with a single set of elected officers” (AAUW EdEqChange, 13 July 2007). Also delegates approved a “one member, one vote” amendment, which gives all members a voice in the organization’s decisions and allows for voting between conventions by mail or electronic balloting.  Hopefully, these changes will help to AAUW grow in membership.
     As for our local branch, we look forward to serving women and girls in our community by providing academic scholarships to MTSU students; sponsoring the EYH/GRITS conference for girls in math, science, and technology; and reaching out to families at the Domestic Violence Program with our monthly meeting donations. We also will continue to support the AAUW’s Educational Foundation and Legal Advocacy Fund.  With your help, we can make 2007-08 our best year yet!      --Ayne Cantrell

September 13th Meeting—Our first meeting after the summer break will be Thursday, September 13, from 5:00-7:00 p.m. at the Forest Oaks I Clubhouse, 1002 E. Northfield Blvd. (Directions: From Memorial--231N--turn onto East Northfield.  Drive approximately one mile. The clubhouse will be on the right facing Northfield.) Our meeting will be a Potluck Dinner and a Women’s Arts, Crafts, & Foods Silent Auction to benefit the AAUW Educational Foundation.  As always, if you know anyone who is interested in AAUW, please bring her or him as a guest.  New members may join at the meeting for $34.00, one-half price of the usual dues. Don’t forget to bring your favorite dish and a donation of big & tall trash bags for the Domestic Violence Program.  IMPORTANT by noon September 10, please contact Ayne Cantrell and let her know if you and others will attend: 893-1786 or acantrell@comcast.net.
Remainder of Fall Meetings, 5-7 PM:
· October 11 (Farm Bureau)—“Taxation Reform.” Guest Speaker: Tennesseans for Fair Taxation / Domestic Violence Program Donation: Toilet paper and paper towels. 
· November 8 (Farm Bureau)—“Revisiting Title IX.” Guest Speaker: Myra Fishback, MTSU Assistant Athletic Director / Domestic Violence Program Donation: Bath towels.
· December 13 (Forest Oaks I Clubhouse)—Potluck Holiday Dinner and Buffalo Auction / Domestic Violence Program Donation: Cash.
AAUW’S September Pot Luck & Silent Auction IS the Best Deal in Town—For our September 13th Silent Auction, AAUW solicits VOLUNTARY contributions of women’s art, homemade food (e.g., baskets of breads, cookies, jellies), and hand work of all sorts from knitting to wood working.  The money raised goes to a great cause—AAUW’s Educational Fund, which (with $4 million in fellowships and awards per year) is the world’s largest source for funding exclusively for graduate women. If you plan to donate an item you have created or another woman’s creation, contact Nancy Rupprecht (nrupprec@mtsu.edu) or Wendy Koenig (wkoenig@mtsu.edu).  If you have a work to contribute—great!  If not, just come and enjoy the good food and company. And, who knows, you might find the perfect birthday or holiday gift!  However, there is no obligation to bid.
Still Accepting Dues—If you haven't already paid your dues of $68.00 (National $47, State $8, and Branch $13) for 2007-2008, you can send your checks made out to AAUW to our branch treasurer Maria Clayton, 1415 Hawthorn Place, Murfreesboro, TN 37130. Please let your friends know that they will be able to become a member at our first meeting for 1/2 price of regular dues. If you have any questions, feel free to call Maria at 849-8369.  
Murfreesboro Branch Web Page--See us on-line at http://www.mtsu.edu/~aauw
From Your Membership VP—Hello to everyone.  I hope you all have had a great summer and are ready to go out and spread the word regarding our branch and the work of AAUW.  You will be happy to know that the ½ price membership to new members who join at our September meeting is in effect again this year.  Thanks to our efforts this past year, our branch has earned three free memberships.  By bringing in new members, you may be eligible to have your name entered to receive a free membership for next year.  It’s a win win situation.  I would encourage everyone to think AAUW on a daily basis.  If you have an AAUW pin, wear it everywhere.  People will ask about it and an opportunity will open up for you to invite someone new to our organization.  E-mail friends and acquaintances and invite them to our meeting on Thursday, 13 September 2007, 5:00-7:00 PM at the Forest Oaks I Clubhouse, 1002 East Northfield Blvd., Murfreesboro.  Keep a couple of flyers in your purse so you are always ready to share AAUW with others.  If you have any other ideas on how to get the word out to others, please feel free to contact me at home at 615-867-3963 or by e-mail at cathy_crabtree@yahoo.com.  Here’s to a great year ahead. --Cathy Crabtree
Welcome to Our Newest Members—Massachusetts born Anne E. Durrant will retire from her practice of psychology in November, which will give her more time to enjoy travelling, swimming, hiking, camping and her twelve grandchildren and one great-grandson. Ann holds degrees from the University of TN (Nashville), MTSU, and TN State University. Two of her special interests are photography and genealogical research. Terri Johnson, Director of the June Anderson Women's Center at MTSU, moved to Murfreesboro from South Bend, Indiana, in 2006. Terri was employed at Saint Mary's College, Notre Dame, where she worked as the Director of the Office of Multicultural Affairs. Terri grew up in Louisiana and lived in Michigan for many years before moving to Indiana. Terri enjoys spending time with her family, taking nature walks, writing poetry, reading, and traveling.
EYH/GRITS—The MTSU Expanding Your Horizons (EYH) conference will be held on October 27, 2007, on the MTSU campus. Once again our partners, AAUW Murfreesboro Branch, Girl Scouts of Cumberland Valley, and MTSU are presenting an outstanding hands-on and now international conference for middle school girls. A new program, GRITS (Girls Raised In Tennessee Science) will be holding an EYH conference for high school girls on the same day. Please consider volunteering for these events which encourage and nurture girls in science and math majors and careers. For information about either event, please contact Judith Iriarte-Gross at 615-904-8253 or jiriarte@mtsu.edu.
Congratulations! Branch student affiliates Jessica Beard and Rose Darnell Carter have received renewals of Murfreesboro-AAUW’s Ruth Houston Memorial Scholarship; each has received $500 to attend MTSU this fall. Jessica reports that her Notre Dame: Summer research went very well; she was invited to join Dr. Burns’ graduate group (Fall 2008) with full tuition waiver plus a generous stipend. Ayne Cantrell received recognition at the recent AAUW Convention for being the AAUW member nationwide who recruited the most new members for 2006-2007.  Elyce Rae Helford (English Professor and Director of Women's Studies, MTSU) was appointed to the editorial board of the new Journal of Science Fiction Film and Television. Her “‘A queer feeling when I look at you’: Gender and Sexuality in Three Films by George Cukor” will appear in Journal of Bisexuality, Fall 2007. Tanya Peres is co-organizer of the 16th Annual Tennessee Undergraduate Social Science Symposium, MTSU Nov. 15-16.  Her manuscript, "Foodways, Economic Status, and the Antebellum Upland South Cultural Tradition in Central Kentucky" will be published in Historical Archaeology.  Nancy Rupprecht presented papers at MTSU WMST Conference in February and the Scholars Conference on the Holocaust in Ohio in March. The WW II museum in New Orleans will post her “Overview of the Holocaust” on their Educational Website. Dr. Rupprecht currently serves as president of the European History Section of the Southern Historical Association and chairs the MTSU Holocaust Studies Committee and the 2007 MTSU Holocaust Studies Conference.
The Domestic Violence Program Says “Thanks”—“Dear AAUW, Thank you for the support you’ve shown our program. We really appreciate that you’ve been touched by the many needs we have.”—Elizabeth Harding, Resource Coordinator
AAUW Is Collecting Things That Cost Nothing to Help Others—Most of us get lots of free calendars, greeting cards, pens and notepads in the mail from organizations to which we contribute.  Many elderly in nursing homes cannot afford to contribute and don’t receive these useful items in the mail.  Please don’t throw the extra ones you get away.  Instead, bring them to our September meeting or send them to Nancy Rupprecht (MTSU Box 23).  Nancy will get them to people who can use them.  Don’t include notepads with your name on them, but anything else will be greatly appreciated by people who need them.  
In principle and in practice, AAUW values and seeks a diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.

